
Dear County Board Member, 

I oppose petition #4666 also with the other 63 residents that signed the petition here in West 
Highland Acres and the other surrounding subdivisions, Highland Glen & Almora Heights.  I am 
writing in opposition to this proposed solar facility because it does not meet the criteria of 
Standards of a special use (zoning code section 25-4-8-2) for the following reasons: 

A) The establishment, maintenance or operation of the special use will be detrimental 
to or endanger the public health, safety & general welfare.  This proposed facility will 
be less than 250’ away from our residential homes. This area (site) is well known to flood 
into Jackson Drive.  They will be disturbing the current soil which is already has natural 
drainage patterns & flooding.   Please view Kane County Climate Vulnerability 
Assessment 2/14/23; Page 2-3 & 2-4. You will see that it states as the years progress, 
we will have extreme precipitation, which is strongly associated with severe flooding 
events, has been increasing over the last several decades. Number of events reported 
by Kane County from January 2003 to December 2022 is 645 events. By 2050 15-25% 
increase in days with precipitation over 2”. These solar panels contain chemicals like 
lead & cadmium inside if broken (by hail or old age) could leak a get into our well water.  
Cadmium exposure can lead to a variety of adverse health effects, including kidney 
damage, bone problems, and increased cancer risk. Acute exposure (high levels over a 
short period) can cause flu-like symptoms and lung damage, while chronic exposure 
(low levels over a long period) can lead to kidney, bone, and lung diseases, as well as 
cardiovascular issues and reproductive problems. It can also affect fetal development 
during pregnancy.  

 

B) The special use will be injurious to the use and enjoyment of other property in the 
immediate vicinity for the purpose already permitted, nor substantially diminish 
and impair property values within the neighborhood. This proposed solar site #4666 
will be in our back yard.  Kane County Board just voted down Petition #4661 for this 
reason. Petition#4661 TNT HOWARD LLC was planning to build 150’ft from our house.  
It is the same reason you should vote this down. It is not compatible with our residential 
area and will have a negative impact on our property values and neighborhood 
character.  My wife and I would have never purchased our home if there was a solar field 
next to our home. This is the wrong site for this solar facility.   
 
I totally support the City of Elgin proposing homes to be built around our neighborhood. 
Elgin has designated the subject property as Single Family Detached in its Future Land 
Use Plan in the City Land Use Strategy. 
 
Thank you, 
Bruce Wright 
12N268 Jackson Drive, Elgin, IL 60124 
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